March 7, 2016

Meeting called to order by Mayor Chris Mullins.

Roll call taken. Erik Gerdes and Deann Grandy absent.

A motion was made by Julie Wolf to approve minutes as read. Seconded by Roger Nenne.

Hydrant flushing will be April 20th and 21st.

Discussed a water service that serves two houses on Jefferson Street. Resident needed water shut off to make repairs to valve in house. Curb stop would need repaired at street. Board may choose to separate those two houses and provide each with their own valve.

Discussed materials that may be used if resurfacing streets is done this year.

Discussed possible grant to provide generator for Legion.

New flag pole has been ordered for the park to replace the one damaged by ice storm earlier this winter.

Street lights have been fixed around town.

Discussed a used snow plow truck that was for sale locally, but decided it would not meet the needs of the Village.

Discussed a water tower maintenance company that might be able to provide service to the village. Erik is currently getting more information.

Discussed a tire pickup on Saturday, April 30<sup>th</sup>.

Discussed repair that needs to be made to the fence at front entrance to the park. Talked about additional cameras at the park as well as summer help. Julie mentioned that the Village should be involved with the Fun Day at the park this summer.

Discussed past due water bills.

A motion was made Neil Heineke to adjourn. Seconded by Roger Nenne.

Next meeting will be March 21, 2016.